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President’s Corner 
The days are lengthening, an indicator of warmer weather, 
greener yards, and a reawakening of Nature's color and 
fragrance.  The SCA's agenda for the coming months will 
try to keep up with Nature's pace.  On March 19th, State 
Delegate Vivian Watts will be our guest to discuss the 
transportation bill recently passed among other 
topics.  March is also the time to nominate those 
interested in SCA Board participation.  In a special April 
meeting the SCA will host State Senator Dick Saslaw to 
discuss all matter of Commonwealth business and to hear 
how it will impact Fairfax County.  May's regular session 
will elect the new SCA Board, and then engage with 
Supervisor Jeff McKay for the remainder of the evening; 
topics will include the Fairfax County budget, the Town 
Center, and any news regarding the relocation of the FBI 
to Springfield.  All three evenings hold promise for SCA 
membership to productively engage with our elected 
representatives, to hear their reports, and to report our 
concerns to them.  Finally, a gardening forum is in the 
works; the date is yet to be determined.  In the months 
ahead, I want to reassure the Springfield Community that 
the SCA is working to build upon past efforts and increase 
our influence with Government and the Business 
Community.  Making the SCA a safe and nurturing place to 
live is everyone's responsibility.  I encourage you to 
continue taking care of your neighbor and to keep 
communicating across your network relevant information 
for the common good of your street and your community. 
Communicate, partner and shape the future.   

My very best regards, 

Bruce 

Tuesday March 19 Meeting  
 Location Change!! 
 Grace Presbyterian Church 
 Corner of Grace St and Bath St 
 Social time starts at 7, meeting begins at 7:30 sharp 
 Program Speaker: Delegate Vivian Watts 

 
You are cordially invited to attend 

The Last Days of Pompeii 

 

Drama and Music by Debra Kay Robinson Lindsay and 

performed by the Crestwood After School Theater 

Wednesday March 20, at 7:00 pm 

Crestwood Elementary School 

Supervisor McKay on Budgets:  

I was in the supermarket the other day when I ran into a 
constituent who asked me what I thought of 
sequestration.  I couldn’t answer because I had my young 
children in tow and could not  use the language I wanted. I 
can tell you, though, that what happens with 
sequestration matters a lot to Fairfax County.  We saw 
that on February 26 when the county executive released 
his proposed fiscal year 2014 budget.  Now, it’s my 
colleagues and my job to listen to you and crunch the 
numbers as we look into a very cloudy crystal ball. A year 
ago, that crystal ball was clearer, our budget reflected 
improving economic trends, and our economy was one of 
the strongest in the nation. Then, along came the federal 
fiscal cliff and sequester.  Why is our County budget 
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affected by decisions made (or not) a few miles down the 
road in Washington, D.C.?   Over the past decade we’ve 
worked hard at diversifying our economy but between 10 
and 20 percent of our local economy is related to defense 
or federal contracting to the tune of about $25 billion. 
With a substantial amount of the county’s workforce 
involved in some way with what happens on the federal 
side, that’s a lot of potential drop in retail sales, car 
purchases, and the like. 

The proposed county budget covers two fiscal years, 
FY2014 and FY2015.  This is a new approach for Fairfax 
County, intended to give us more flexibility in responding 
to economic conditions.  The budget continues our 
commitment to education (52.6 percent of the General 
Fund) with the next largest amount going to public safety 
at 12.3 percent.  There are no salary increases for County 
employees.  The county executive has recommended a 2 
cent increase in the residential property tax—whether that 
will be the actual tax rate I couldn’t say right now.  My 
colleagues and I will be paying close attention to what we 

hear about community needs and priorities. Personally, in 
a time of economic uncertainty my preference is to keep 
the tax rate as low as possible while still providing 
essential services. 

My citizen budget committee is hard at work reviewing the 
budget and preparing its recommendations. (You can read 
their FY2013 report at www.fairfaxcounty.gov/lee/.)   

There’s more budget information at 
www.fairfaxcounty.gov/dmb/. The Lee District Budget 
town meeting is on March 13 at 7 pm in the community 
room of the Franconia Governmental Center.  To testify at 
a budget public hearing, contact the clerk to the board at 
703-324-3151 or sign up 
at   www.fairfaxcounty.gov/bosclerk/speaker_bos.htm for 
the April 9, 10, and 11 public hearings at the Fairfax 
County Government Center. The Board formally adopts the 
FY2014 budget on April 30.  
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Crestwood Elementary School 

As we approach the mid-year point of the 2012-2013 school year, 
the Crestwood staff is working to insure that all of our students 
are meeting their target assessments academically.  We are 
reviewing all of our grade level curriculum goals and determining 
the needs for each student, so all will have a successful year at 
Crestwood.  
You will continue to see building improvements at 
Crestwood.  The county just completed a lighting study and 
determined that additional external lighting was necessary 
around the building for safety and security.  Our new sign on 
Hanover gives us the ability to update our messages daily and to 
keep the community informed about Crestwood activities.  Since 
our construction is coming to a conclusion, the Springfield youth 
organizations will once again be using our fields for their spring 
sports. With all of the spring activities, students will once again 
be walking, biking, skateboarding in the community after 
school.  Please continue to use caution when driving in the 
neighborhood.  We continue to stress to our students to respect 
the neighborhood, to use the sidewalks, and use caution when 
crossing all streets.  Together we can make a very safe 
community for our students. 
We appreciate all of the continued support the Crestwood 
community gives to our school.  
Timothy Kasik, Principal 

Garfield Elementary School Event 

Garfield Elementary School Arts and Crafts Fair  
Saturday, March 9, 2013, 10AM - 4PM 
Join us for a day of family fun while supporting local 
artisans.  The school will host over 70 professional crafters 
selling handcrafted items. This is a wonderful opportunity to find 
Easter, Mother’s Day, Father’s Day, teacher appreciation, baby 
gifts, and more. Come shop for yourself or family and friends. 
There will also be supervised craft activities and games from 
11am to 3pm for children pre-K and older by County of Fairfax 
School Age Child Care (SACC).  

Lee High School Needs Your Books 
http://www.fcps.edu/LeeHS/ 

Cleaning out those old books?  The Robert E. Lee High School 
Library is accepting donations of gently used books for its annual 
book sale through April 2013.  All types of books are welcome--
fiction, nonfiction, children’s books, cookbooks, college 
textbooks and more!  All proceeds will go toward new materials 
and computers for students.  For further information or to make 
a delivery, please contact the library at 703-924-8370.  Thank 
you!     
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Lynbrook Elementary School Happenings 

Lynbrook Elementary had a special guest appearance at the 
February 28 Parent Teacher meeting. Ronald McDonald appeared 
to provide a show geared towards pre-school through 3rd 
grade students, encouraging them to read and to learn about the 
power of sharing a good book with some friends. Combining 
humor with magic, the children as well as parents who attended 
were certainly entertained. The overflow crowd in the cafeteria 
filled every chair with many sitting on the floor or standing in the 
back. After the show Ronald spent time getting his picture 
taken and handing out stickers to the children. This event 
coordinated by the 3rd grade teaching team is one of many 
creative ways the Lynbrook teachers and staff reach out to the 
families and get them more engaged in the school. The 

demographics of Lynbrook from school year 2011-2012 indicates 
over 76% of the students as” limited English proficiency.” 
Through various creative means Lynbrook encourages reading a 
minimum of 20 minutes each night with the child, regular visits 
to the library, and activities making learning fun. 

Another Lynbrook event was held in the Lynbrook gymnasium the 
evening of January 17th. Music education is another means 
utilized in the Lynbrook curriculum that brings families together 
in social settings. With the diversity that exists at Lynbrook it is 
so very important to engage all of the families, making the 
school a welcoming place to facilitate learning. The gym was 
overflowing with families while students in the grades 4, 5 & 6 
presented songs with their band instruments, several 
presentations by the strings, and singing by the chorus. Each year 
this program gets bigger and better. All in the Springfield 
community are welcome to attend when the next concert comes 
up this spring. 

Here are a few important events coming up soon at Lynbrook. 
Remember Lynbrook is a community school, part of the 
Springfield community, and everyone is welcome to attend as 
well as get involved in the various activities at the school. 

March 14 
Silver Diner fundraiser night: The Silver Diner is a HUGE 
supporter of Lynbrook and helps out whenever they can. Come to 
the Silver Diner and a portion of the proceeds go back to 
Lynbrook that evening. 
March 15 
Lenny Day: We are the Lynbrook Leprechauns, so every year 
around St. Patrick’s Day Lenny visits the school and does magical 
tricks. Many of the students create and devise elaborate “traps” 
to catch that mischievous Leprechaun, but never has he been 
caught. Maybe this will be the year? 
March 16 
Lynbrook Health Fair: Various organizations will present 
information on healthy eating, wellness checkups, bicycle safety, 
and many, many more events. 
March 21 
Parent-Teacher Association meeting - everyone is welcome to 
attend. 
March 25-29 Spring Break (No school) 

Woman’s Club Spring Faire 

The Woman's Club of Springfield will hold their annual Spring 
Faire at Kirkwood Presbyterian Church, on Saturday, April 13th, 
from 10-3.  The proceeds of the event will go to support Bethany 
House of Northern Virginia.  In addition, if anyone in the 
community represents or owns a company to sell items to the 
public and would like to purchase a table to sell crafts or other 
items, please contact Barbara Kiker at 703/451-5922.  The cost 
to participate is $50. 
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Citizen Advisory Committee (CAC) 

The Franconia Station Citizen Advisory Committee (CAC) meets 
every third Wednesday of the month. A special presentation or 
class begins at 6:30 p.m. and the actual CAC meeting begins at 
7:30 p.m.  As an integral part of the CAC meeting, the captain of 
the Franconia Police Station gives a report and answers questions 
from concerned citizens.  Captain Jim Baumstark knows and 
appreciates the value of concerned and involved citizens and 
welcomes your attendance at the CAC meetings!  All are 
welcome. NO membership, dues or R.S.V.P. required.  Come! 

The February Meeting featured a presentation on Domestic 
Violence.  It is no respecter of age, gender or socio-economic 
background.  Unfortunately, it’s something our police 
department sees on a regular basis.  If you need information or 
help, or know of someone who does, there are people you can 
call.  

Victim Services Section – Specialists are located at each district 
station.  There is a multi-lingual staff, 24 hours/7 days a week 
on-call , who will provide service to all crime categories and 
provide crisis intervention.  The services they can provide 
include:  Court accompaniment /transportation, witness 
preparation, liaison for officer/detective/commonwealth 
attorney, police escort, home visits, SANE (Sexual Assault Nurse 
Examiner) exams, CICF (Criminal Injuries Compensation Fund), 
telephone outreach, victim notification, and counseling referrals 
/community resources.  

The county specialists are: 
Franconia – Monica Meeks at  Monica.Meeks@FairfaxCounty.gov or 
703-922-0889 ext. 2291 
Sully – Jacqi Smith 703-814-7027 
Mt. Vernon – Melissa Wallace 703-360-8400 ext. 2315 
McLean – Allison Smuck 703-556-7750 ext. 2260 
Mason – Carolyn Kinney 703-256-8035 ext. 2387 
Reston – Adrian Berkey 703-478-5118 
West Springfield – Staci Richards 703-644-7377 ext. 2266 
Fair Oaks – Nickole Porter 703-591-0966 ext. 2247 
 

When the police receive a call which involves domestic violence, 
their guideline comes from General Order 601.4 (IV. E (1) §19.2-
81.3B An officer having probable cause to believe that a violation 
of 18.2-57.2 or 16.1-253.2 has occurred shall arrest and take into 
custody the person the officer has probable cause to believe, 
based on the totality of the circumstances, was the predominant 
physical aggressor. 

Some common characteristics of domestic violence victims are 
guilt (feels responsible for being battered), low self-esteem, 
history of abuse (grew up in violent home), isolation (feels 
isolated and does not trust others), dependence (emotionally and 
economically on the batterer), powerless (feeling that no one 

will be able to help), denial (minimizes injuries), passive, severe 
stress reaction, fearful of being insane,  and accepts violence. 

There are many reasons why the victim does not leave the 
situation or returns to it:  financial, children, fear, she loves 
him, blames herself, is embarrassed, she’s tried before, 
immigration issues, disabilities, isolation, religious beliefs, fear 
of being outed, no guarantees of safety, and promises to change 
by the batterer.  The cycle of abuse is: tension (walking on 
eggshells), explosion (incident of abuse), honeymoon (love and 
hope), hook (abuser apologizes but blames the victim). 

What can be said about the abuser?  Is it an anger management 
problem?  No, the police say.  

90% of batterers do not have criminal records and they don’t 
usually have violent encounters at work or other locations, 
indicating they can manage their anger just fine!   It’s a learned 
behavior usually involving a family history of abuse.  It’s to 
maintain POWER AND CONTROL! 

Some early warning signs are: the abuser blames others, resents 
his partner’s success, is unable to express himself clearly, 
exhibits controlling behavior, has hit before (once the social 
taboo is broken, it’s easy to do it again), demands strict control, 
has unrealistic expectations, exhibits hypersensitivity (feelings 
hurt easily), is cruel to animals/children, playful use of force 
during sex, verbal abuse, rigid sex roles, threats of violence, and 
any use of force during an argument. 

Leaving an abusive situation is more than just an event, it’s a 
process.  Emergency Protective Orders (EPO) will probably be 
involved: § 19.2-81.3D In every case in which a law enforcement 
officer makes an arrest under this section, he SHALL petition for 
an EPO when the person arrested and taken into custody is 
brought before the magistrate (unless minor).  

Preliminary/Permanent Protective Orders (PPO/PO) can: prohibit 
further acts of family abuse, limit/prohibit contact between 
offender and victim, limit/prohibit contact between offender 
and any children or household members, require offender to 
vacate premises/stay away from victim’s new residence, grant 
victim possession of home or suitable alternative housing for 
victim and children/household members and grant victim 
temporary possession or use of motor vehicle jointly owned.   It’s 
a civil process but it becomes criminal when violated: an assault 
occurs, the offender comes on the property, or the offender has 
contact of any nature (calls, text messages, letters, etc.). 

For further information or help, please contact Detective Monica 
Meeks at Monica.Meeks@FairfaxCounty.gov or 703-922-0889 ext. 
2291.  Don’t become a statistic!  
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News Bulletin from ECHO 

ECHO is registered again this year for the Feinstein Foundation’s 
challenge grant.  All food donations as well as financial gifts that 
are donated between March 1 and April 30  as a result of the 
Feinstein challenge qualify for a proportionate amount of 
matching funds. More information about the foundation, whose 
goal is to end hunger in America, can be found at 
http://www.feinsteinfoundation.org.  Checks may be brought or 
mailed to ECHO at 7205 Old Keene Mill Road, Springfield, VA 
22150. Don’t forget to indicate on the check that it is in response 
to the Feinstein challenge so that ECHO will qualify for the 
matching funds. 
Items that are currently needed for ECHO clients are:  powdered 
milk, flour (small bags),  sugar (small bags),canned meats, 
vegetable oil, shaving cream, deodorant, and facial tissue (it’s 
sneezy season).  We always need large pots and 
pans,  and  queen size bedding and towels. . All donations can be 
brought to ECHO during the regular hours of operation:  Monday 
through Friday 9:30 am to 12:30 pm, as well as Tuesday, 
Wednesday and Thursday evenings from 7:00 to 9:00.   
ECHO gladly accepts used household items such as lamps, 
blenders, radios, vacuum cleaners, etc, that are in good 
condition, but cannot accept furniture due to lack of storage 
space.  We know some worthy organizations that are able to 
accept furniture donations and distribute them to people in 
need.  Here are some places to contact if you have excess 
furniture: American Rescue -301-336-6200, Immanuel’s Hope 
Bible Church -703-916-8654, LCAC Lorton’s Attic- 703-339-
8611, Treasure Trove -703-569-7751, New Hope Housing -703-
799-2293, ACCA (Annandale Christian Community for Action) -
703-256-1378. 

New Dive Coach for SSRC 

Springfield Swim & Racquet Club welcomes Dive Coach, Cindy 
Haataja for the 2013 Dive season. Cindy is currently a high school 
math teacher in FCPS. She grew up swimming & diving at Holmes 
Run in Falls Church. While attending college at VA Tech she was 
on the dive & gymnastics teams. She coached diving at Holmes 
Run & Donaldson Run; 2 years at Michigan Tech; and has coached 
at the high school level intermittently for the last 30 years. 

The club is also very excited about the Springfield Community 
Engagement Water Safety and Swimming Program we are 
developing, targeting our local elementary students. Instructors 
will be ARC certified in water safety. This program is partially 
funded by a grant from the Fairfax County Neighborhood 
Enhancement Partnership Program and administered through the 
use of volunteers.   The pool will open for the 2013 swim season 
on Saturday, May 25th.  Contact Jennifer Killmer Gado by email 
at membership@swimspringfield.com or call 703-455-6203 for 
membership information. 

Upcoming Meetings: 
Special April SCA Meeting 
Tuesday April 16 at Crestwood, 7:00 pm 
Speaker: State Senator Dick Saslaw will address 
highlights of the recent legislative session 
May Membership Meeting 
Tuesday May 21 7:00 pm
Election of Officers 
Speaker: Supervisor Jeff McKay 
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Happy Trails, Happy Kids  

TrailsforYouth.Org (TYO) has kept busy over the winter, keeping 
the kids active, looking for funding (please help), and possibly 
most importantly, cultivating partnerships that will serve local 
at-risk youth now and in the future.  Two new exciting 
partnerships are already reaping great new opportunities for 
youth.  Our partnership with Springfield’s Fairfax Sportsplex 
provided 180 youth opportunities this winter and our partnership 
with Virginia Outside will provide an additional 40 to 200 
opportunities in 2013 and help us strengthen both our fishing and 
mountain biking programs at Lake Accotink, Wakefield Park and 
more Northern VA area parks.  We’ve got healthy stuff growing 
here!  Our camps with Fairfax County Park Authority have grown 
to maturity and we are now offering a crop of new camps on our 

own to address the demand – 5 days of hiking and biking for 
Springfield at-risk youth during Spring Break.  This camp is so 
necessary for the 
many kids in our 
area who do not 
have opportunities 
to get outside, 
especially during 
Spring Break. In the 
past local 
businesses and 
organizations have 
helped to provide 
scholarships for 
local youth – SCA 
has generously supported our efforts in the past, as well as Metro 
Run and Walk, Lynbrook ES PTA and more. We hope you dig all 
the opportunities our bouquet of programs provide and will help 
us cultivate more resources to better serve the youth of our 
area! 

. 

Watershed Cleanup: Lake Accotink Park 

Saturday, April 6th, 9:00 am-12:00 pm  
This event is perfect for families, scouts, civic organizations and 
school groups!  
 
Be part of the 25th Annual Potomac River Watershed Cleanup 
by joining Lake Accotink Park staff and volunteers from our 
community to clean up the park and surrounding roadways. Every 
piece of trash came from someone and you’ll be the one  to keep 
it from harming wildlife and threatening fragile ecosystems. Last 
year, 135 volunteers at our site joined more than 14,600 across 
the region to remove a total of 262 tons of trash; 1,566 tires; 
180,300 plastic bottles; 37,600 cigarette butts; and 31,450 
plastic bags. Interesting items collected at our park included a 
washer, dryer, water heater, fire extinguisher, coconut, and a 
Hindu goddess figurine. Come and see what you might find! 
 

Meet at the marina to sign in and get your assignment. Gloves 
and trash bags provided. Bring a water bottle and dress for the 
weather, including sturdy shoes that can get muddy. EVENT HELD 
RAIN OR SHINE. 
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Look Down My Rainbarrel  

With signs of spring beginning, many in the Springfield 
area are thinking about gardening.   Those same people 
probably have numerous plants sitting around in pots, 
grow plants in pots all summer long, and have to water 
their gardens to keep their vegetables and ornamental 
plants surviving during the hot summer months.   Having a 
water barrel to catch rain water from a roof is a great 
means to save money on your water and sewer bill, be 
environmentally conscientious by reducing the amount of 
rain water that goes into the Fairfax County storm sewers, 
and reduce runoff into the various streams in the area that 
especially feed into Lake Accotink, the Potomac River, and 
eventually the Chesapeake Bay.   Just how does one go 
about getting or making a rain barrel?   One solution is to 
attend a  rain barrel workshop.   A commercially available 
rain barrel that sells at retail can cost anywhere from $90 
to $200, plus shipping costs.   This is probably more than 
most want to spend on a rain barrel, although many of 
them are very nice looking and if it is going to be in a 
location that is visible to others that may be a concern for 
you.   A simple query on the Internet will bring up an 
endless list of vendors for rain barrels.    

Otherwise a workshop that allows you to come and build 
your own is a great option.  Fairfax county has information 
at:  http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/nvswcd/rainbarrels.ht
m.   The cost of these 55 gallon rain barrels are $55 if you 
build your own, or you can purchase one for $65 already 
made.   These barrels are food grade plastic, generally all 
black in color and will look something like the barrel 
shown on that 
website and 
left.  (By the way I 
would advise NOT to 
put your rain barrel 
directly on the 
ground as 
pictured.)   Look at 
the height off the 
ground of the copper 
water facet at the 
bottom of the barrel 
which is where you 
will take the water 
out, compared to 
the height of the 
watering can sitting next to the barrel.   You want to 
elevate the barrel off the ground for easier use.  BEWARE 
though.   The 55 gallon barrel filled with water weighs 

almost 500 pounds.   It needs to be secure to not tip over 
on you or children in the neighborhood, and any platform 
needs to be able to support that much weight.    This 
photo shows three barrels connected together to catch 
water, and they are up off the ground several inches for 
greater convenience and use. 

 

Another option 
for those who 
are artistic in 
nature is to 
paint the 
barrel!    This 
link shows 
local artist 
paintings of 
rain barrels – 
Be creative!!!  

 

http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/nvswcd/rainbarrelart.htm 

Rain barrels probably are NOT for everyone.   There is 
maintenance involved, they need to be cleaned out 
regularly, and you need to ensure proper maintenance to 
keep mosquitoes out.   The last thing you will want is 55 
gallons of mosquitoes breeding by your house.   Look over 
the information on the website and decide for 
yourself.   Ask around, there are no doubt other gardeners 
within the Springfield Civic Association willing to help set 
one up at your house.   

Happy gardening Springfield, spring is right around the 
corner.   
Gary Bangs 
ps from your editor: Gary planted his spring peas the first 
weekend in March 
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Richard Byrd Library Happenings 

Sandy Freund, Branch Manager 

In March, the library will have a spring break program for 
all ages, World on a String by the Bob Brown Puppets. In 
April, we will have programs on the use of social media for 
job-hunting, an author visit from a world traveler, and a 
special program on U.S. citizenship by USCIS.  
 
Thursday, April 25, 7:30 pm. Unreasonable Travels with Richard 
Bangs. Join Richard Bangs, adventure travel writer and PBS star, 
as he describes his exciting recent journeys to North Korea, 

Kashmir, Easter 
Island, Galapagos and 
more.  Cosponsored 
by the Friends of the 
Richard Byrd Library. 
Books available for 
sale and signing 
courtesy of the 
Fairfax Library 
Foundation. Adults 
and teens. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Saturday, April 27, 10:30 am. Pathway to U.S. 
Citizenship. Learn about the citizenship process from U.S. 
Citizenship & Immigration Services staff. Co-sponsored by the 
U.S. Department of Homeland Security, U.S. Citizenship & 
Immigration Services. Adults. 
 
Personalized Computer Tutoring. Get one-on-one help with 
computers, common software applications and navigating the 
Internet. Call the library to schedule an appointment. Adults. 
Every Saturday in March; Saturday, April 6 & 13, 10:00 am-12:30 
pm.  VITA Tax Assistance.  IRS-certified volunteers help 
taxpayers who earned up to $51 K. Adults.* 
Tuesdays, March 5, 19, 26; April 2, 9, 16, 23, 30, 2:30 pm. 
Thursdays, March 7 & 21; April 4, 11, 18, 7:00 p.m. 
eBooks. Learn how to browse the collection, check out books 
and download to PC, Mac and e-readers. Call the library to 
schedule an appointment. Adults. 
Every Tuesday in March and April, 7:00 pm.  English 
Conversation Group. Practice and improve your English. Adults.* 
 
Tuesdays, March 5 & April 2, 7:00 p.m. Bedtime Storytime: In 
the Company of Stars. Come in your pajamas, bring your 

favorite stuffed animal and enjoy bedtime stories and music. Age 
birth-5 with adult. 
 
Wednesdays, March 6 & April 10, 10:30 a.m. Fun with Ones. 
Enjoy books, songs and rhymes in a special storytime just for 
ones. Age 1 with adult. 
 
Thursdays, March 7 & 21; April 4 & 18; 7:00 pm. Springfield 
Writers’ Group. Share your work, give and receive feedback in a 
supportive environment. Adults.* 
 
Monday, March 11, 2:30 pm.Hidden Pond Monday: The Food 
Web. Presented by Hidden Pond Nature Center staff. 
Cosponsored by the Friends of the Richard Byrd Library. Adults. 
 
Wednesday, March 13, 10:30 am. How Does Your Garden 
Grow? Stories and activities about springtime and flower and 
vegetable gardens. Age 3-5 with adult. 
 
Thursday, March 14. 1:30 pm. Afternoon Book Club. Widow of 
the South by Robert Hicks. Adults.* 
 
Tuesday, March 19, 7:00 pm. Classics Book Club. Lost Horizon by 
James Hilton. Adults.* 
 
Wednesdays, March 20 & April 24, 10:30. Times for Twos and 
Threes. A storytime focusing on early literacy skills just for twos 
and threes. Age 2-3 with adult. 
 
Wednesdays, March 27 & April 24, 1:00 pm. Travel Club. Bring 
lunch and enjoy a lively discussion. Adults.* 
 
Wednesday, March 27, 2:30 pm. Bob Brown Puppets: World on a 
String. Join master puppeteer Bob Brown on a rollicking 
adventure around the world. Cosponsored by the Friends of the 
Richard Byrd Library. All ages. 
 
Thursday, April 11, 1:30 pm. Afternoon Book Club. Call for title. 
Adults.* 
 
Tuesday, April 16, 7:00 pm. Classics Book Club. My Antonia by 
Willa Cather. Adults.* 
 
Wednesday, April 17, 10:30 am. Up with Umbrellas! Stories and 
activities about rainy days. Age 3-5 with adult. 
 
Monday, April 22, 2:30 pm. Hidden Pond Monday: Signs of 
Spring. Presented by Hidden Pond Nature Center staff. 
Cosponsored by the Friends of the Richard Byrd Library. Age 6-
12. 
Wednesday, April 24, 1:00 pm. Getting a Job in the Age of 
Social Media. Learn how to use social media to your advantage 
when applying for jobs. Get started with LinkedIn, learn how to 
expand your professional network and protect your privacy. 
Cosponsored by JSSA, the Jewish Social Service Agency. Adults. 
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Express Connector Service 
Forget the car, forget the stress: Starting March 18, there will be 
a new, convenient way for Springfield-area residents to get to 
Tysons. Fairfax Connector’s Express Connector service is coming 
to Springfield. That means Tysons-bound commuters will have 
their choice of buses on weekday mornings and evenings to enjoy 
a direct, fast commute. And to encourage Springfield residents to 
give it a try, Fairfax County will pick up the tab for the first 
month’s commute. 

The Springfield-to-Tysons Route 494 is part of Fairfax County’s 
expansion of service into communities that have not had express 
bus service to and from Tysons. New Route 495 from Burke began 
in January, and service from Lorton via Route 493 also begins 
March 18. The Lorton route serves a new park-and-ride lot—the 
Saratoga Park-and-Ride Lot (located at Barta Road and the 
Fairfax County Parkway). 

Buses will use the dedicated 495 Express Lanes, and are expected 
to travel on average 55 mph on the Capital Beltway, even during 
rush hour. Eleven buses will leave Springfield bound for Tysons 
during peak times on weekday mornings, with 13 headed back to 
Springfield during the afternoon and evening. The Express 
Connector will also run four trips between Tysons and Springfield 
at midday. 

 

Three separate lines (494G, 494J, and 494M), each traveling 
through a different part of Tysons, give riders the choice of the 
fastest, most direct trip to their office. An additional line, 494F, 
will service all stops as the first and last bus in both the morning 
and afternoon. 

Let your friends outside Springfield know, too: The Express 
Connector Route 494 will stop at the Franconia-Springfield 
Metrorail station, allowing those commuters who have easy 
access to the Metro’s Blue Line a new option for commuting to 
Tysons as well. The fare is $3.65 by SmarTrip® or $4 in cash. To 
start with, though, commuters can try the Express Connector 
for free—from March 18 to April 12. 

This ride will be faster than the current Springfield to Tysons bus 
service on Connector Routes 401 and 402, which can take up to 
an hour. The Express Connector routes also use brand-new buses, 
providing you with a clean and comfortable trip. Imagine a 
commute where you aren’t the one behind the wheel: You can 
read, catch up on email, or simply relax, all while cruising past 
traffic on the Beltway! 

To learn more about the new service, visit 
www.FairfaxConnector.com/Express, and sign up for updates. 
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